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The Honorable J. Russell George    Mr. Richard K. Delmar 
Inspector General      Acting Inspector General 
Treasury Inspector General for Tax Administration  U.S. Department of the Treasury 
U.S. Department of Treasury     1500 Pennsylvania Ave., NW   
1401 H Street, NW, Suite 469    Room 4436 
Washington, D.C. 20220          Washington, D.C.  20005 
 
Dear Inspector General George and Acting Inspector General Delmar,  
 

I write today to request information about the President’s recent directive to the Department 
of the Treasury (Treasury) to examine the tax-exempt status of certain educational institutions.  On 
July 10, 2020, the President tweeted the following:  

 
As you know, under Section 7217 of the Internal Revenue Code, it is unlawful for the 

President, the Vice President, and other Executive Branch employees to “request, directly or 
indirectly, any officer or employee of the Internal Revenue Service to conduct or terminate an 
audit or other investigation of any particular taxpayer.”  Section 7217 also states that “[a]ny officer 
or employee of the Internal Revenue Service receiving any request prohibited by [the foregoing] 
shall report the receipt of such request to the Treasury Inspector General for Tax Administration.” 
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Given the above, I request that the Treasury Inspector General for Tax Administration 
(TIGTA) and Treasury Office of Inspector General (OIG) provide any additional information they 
have regarding the President’s directive, including answers to the following questions: 

 
1. Has any officer or employee of the IRS contacted TIGTA to report a violation in 

compliance with Section 7217(b)?  
 

2. To your knowledge, has anyone at the IRS or Treasury taken any steps to comply with 
the President’s directive?  

 
3. Has TIGTA or OIG initiated any audits or investigations in connection with this 

directive? 

4. Has TIGTA or OIG taken any steps to ensure no action is taken by Treasury or the IRS 
to comply with the President’s directive?  If so, please provide a copy of any statements 
to Treasury or IRS employees or to the public. 
 

I respectfully request a response by July 22, 2020.  Thank you for your prompt attention to 
this matter.  
 

Sincerely, 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 


